
   September is here and with it comes some of the best
weather of the year. I hope you're all able to get outside
and soak up some sunshine before the cooler, shorter days
of Autumn arrive.

This month we're having our second Day Retreat of the
year on our regular Guild Thursday. I do hope you make
plans to join us. Spending a day sewing with like minded
people is always a day well spent. At Guild later that
evening we will be having our annual election. We'll be
voting on the positions of President, Vice President,
Secretary and Treasurer. 

October is our Challis Retreat and your room balance
needs to be paid at this month's meeting. Checks can be
postdated to October 1st. Remember, too, to wear your
name tag, bring your Raffle blocks, bring your completed
UFO(s), plan on buying some raffle tickets, and don't forget
about your Secret Quilter. 

I look forward to seeing you all!

Marei

S N A K E  R I V E R  V A L L E Y
Q U I L T  G U I L D

 S E P T E M B E R  2 0 2 3
N E W S L E T T E R

A Sewing Room Chat with the Presidentsrvquiltguild.org

Meeting Time
3rd Thursdays

6:00pm Doors Open
6:30 General Meeting 

Meeting Location
Calvary Baptist Church

785 1st St
Idaho Falls, ID

Upcoming Events 

Sept 21 - Fall Day Retreat

Sept 21 - Guild
Mtg/Election of 2024

Officers

Oct 16-20 - Challis Retreat

No guild Mtg in October.  
See you at Retreat!

Nov 16 - November Guild
Mtg.  Last Meeting for 2023

December 5 - No Host
Holiday Party at New Hong

Kong



The Raffle Block for this month is Garden Fence. Make as many as you want. You will get
one ticket for each block turned in. The winner takes all.

If you finished your #10 and #4 UFOs show them and you will receive 2 tickets. If you have
finished any of the previous month’s UFOs show them and receive 1 ticket.

You should be finishing up your Scrap Buster Button Blocks quilt and Jellyroll Challenge.
Reveal will be at the November meeting. Please plan on showing even if it is a flimsy. You

will be awarded. Remember to check your notebook for details.

Looking forward to seeing what you have finished.
Jeanette

Intraguild Activities

Elections
Just a reminder that our annual ELECTION will be held at the September Guild Meeting.

As a not-for-profit organization, Snake River Valley Quilt Guild is required to have 4
positions filled by election each year. These positions are: President, Vice President,

Secretary, and Treasurer. These are the only positions that are voted in.
Currently the slate for the election of officers for 2024 is as follows:

President -- Marei Montalvo 
Vice President-- Shanna Lyon

Secretary-- Lisa Stir
Treasurer-- JR Wood

If you are interested in running for one of these offices, please speak up! 
Nominations from the floor can also be accepted the night of the election. Please

note...if you plan to nominate someone be sure you have discussed it with them first. 



FALL DAY RETREAT
SRVQG Fall Day Retreat

Where:  1575 N Skyline Dr, Idaho Falls, ID 83402

When:   September 21, 2023, 9:00 am – 5:00 pm

Cost:      $10 per person. Bring your own lunch and a snack to share.

8-inch fall color block exchange, please bring 20 - 8-inch squares to
trade. I will provide an acorn block pattern you may use these

exchange fabrics for. You should bring additional fabric for the acorn
tops and backing. 1 yard of brown or tan for acorn tops and 2.5 yards

of neutral background fabric.

Bring your own projects to work on, the idea is to simply spend the
day sewing with friends.

There are tables and chairs. Bring your own if you’d like, along with
your own machines and sewing supplies.

We will have an ironing and cutting station available.



OCTOBER CHALLIS RETREAT
October Challis Retreat is right around the corner. Your final

payment is due at September guild meeting Post-dated checks
made to SRVQG will be accepted. Food assignments will be

sent via email the week of guild. Please message Alicia if you
have any questions 208-313-3254

While you are gathering sewing supplies and projects for the
retreat remember we will have a free table as one person's
trash is another's treasure. We will be playing Left Center

Right for Neutral Fat Quarters and Batik Fat Quarters. Please
bring 3 of each to play and dollar bills as we will have a few

cash rounds throughout the week. 

Copper Mountain will be coming on Wednesday during the retreat to
share what they picked up at quilt market this year. 

I still have room for 4 people. If you have been on the fence, we would
love to have you!



                                                   Snake River Valley Quilt Guild
Fall Retreat Registration 2023

October 16-20, 2023
Living Waters Ranch Challis, Idaho 

Non-refundable deposit to SRVQG of $100 to secure your place by June 24th payment in
full by September 21st  

Name:
_________________________________________________________

Email:
__________________________________________________________

Phone:
_________________________________________________________

Emergency Contact:
_______________________________________________

4 nights lodging 
Share Room Mini Lodge  $210 Roommate:

_______________________________________
Private Room Mini Lodge  $380

Shared School of Ministry $330  Roommate:
_______________________________________

Private School of Ministry $620
King Suite School of Ministry  $820

Authorization/Acknowledgement: I understand that my $100 deposit is not refundable
after June 24, 2023 and that if I am unable to attend I need to/can find someone to take

my place.

Signed:_______________________________________________________
_______________



SEPTEMBER CHALLENGE

If you read the newletter this month, put down
the two items that were left at the picnic, add
your name, and you’ll be entered in a drawing

to win a prize.

Items left at the picnic.  Pleae see Janette to claim.  



SNAKE RIVER VALLEY QUILT GUILD BOARD MEMBERS 2023

OFFICERS
President- Marei Montalvo

Vice President- Shanna Lyon
Secretary- Lisa Stir

Treasurer- David Nipper
    

COMMITTEE CHAIRS
Charity/Community Support- Debbie Hamrick

Equipment & Historian- Susan Collins
Intraguild Activities- Jeanette Hanson

Library- Marilyn Bee
Membership-Joyce White
Newsletter- Celia Weekes

Raffle - JR Woods
Retreat Coordinator- Alicia Williams

Secret Quilters- Debbie Lyon
Sew-Ins- Jodie Vee

Sunshine/Courtesy- Pam Noonan
Workshops- Open
Webmaster- Open

If you would like to contribute to the guild by serving in any open positions,
please contact a member of the Board

Newsletter Info
Comments, correction, advertising or

other items to be included in the
newsletter should be emailed to the

editor at srvqgnewsletter@gmail.com
Advertising rates (per month)

$2.50 for 1/4 page
$5.00 for 1/2 page
$10.00 for full page

See photos of recent Show
and Tells from Guild
Meetings and Sew-Ins. Or
Join our group by searching
for Snake River    Valley
Quilt Guild Group.

Find us on Facebook!


